

**Catwick Parish Council**  
**Meeting of 17<sup>th</sup> May 2023**  
**7pm Catwick Village Hall**

**Present**

Cllrs: V Norton, L Samuel, C Ulliott, D Lowe, V Watson.

Clerk Nicki Salvidge

Two members of the Public

**1. Apologies**

Cllr Watson welcomed onto the council following the recent elections. Vacancy not filled by election has received an application from Peter Sowter for co- option, all agreed and Cllr Sowter welcomed to the council.

**2. To suspend the meeting for a period of no longer than 15 minutes for public Participation. (recorded)**

Request made by Cllr Samuel that meetings start at 7.15pm agreed.

**3. Declaration of pecuniary/non-pecuniary interest regarding items on the agenda.**

Cllr Norton declared a pecuniary interest in Finances for payment of Keith Norton.

**4. Officers to stand down and election of Chair and Vice Chair to be held**

Nominations for Chair Received, Val Norton proposed by Cllr Lowe Seconded by Cllr Ulliott all agreed.

Nominations for Vice Chair, Linda Samuel proposed by Cllr Norton seconded by Cllr Lowe all agreed.

**5. Minutes**

Proposed as a true record Cllr Samuel, Seconded Cllr Lowe all agreed.

**6. Matters arising**

To note the Coronation Celebrations went well.

**7. Planning**

Nothing to note.

**8. Financial matters**

Balance:	£5575.89
To pay clerk Plus	£22.50 expenses
K Norton	£30
Autella	£121.62
Ernlca	£253.11

Cllr Samuel to report to clerk a suggested amount for her work on the Jubilee plaque, to enable the council to make a donation on her behalf.

**9. Correspondence and matters arising from correspondence.**

Complaints from Leven residents regarding barbed wire on Bridleway near Gravel Pit. Clerk to report to ERYC also a large boulder on the route.

**10. Digester**

To note outcome of public meeting in which the residents unanimously agreed for PC to fight any plans for a digester/ power plant on the current quarry land.

Group formally CAD now re formed.

**11. Any urgent business**

Clerk to chase replacement bin for near bus shelter again.

Agreed to change bank mandate to add more signatories.

Concern over traffic using Rowpit Lane.

**12. Date of next meeting 21st June 2023**

Meeting closed 7.50pm

Signed \_\_\_\_\_ date \_\_\_\_\_